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Freedom of Information Request 
You asked for the following information from the Ministry of Justice (MoJ):

“Please can you tell me the total amount of legal aid paid to lawyers acting for Terence Shepherd in this case brought by the SFO: http://www.sfo.gov.uk/our-work/our-cases/case-progress/xclusive.aspx Can you please break down the sum so I can see how much has been paid in each financial year?”
Your request has been handled under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA).

I can confirm that the department holds information that you have asked for, and I am pleased to provide this to you. 
	Financial Year
	Amount Paid

	2010-2011
	£61,858.98

	2011-2012
	£104,501.46

	2012-2013
	£7,277.55

	Grand Total
	£173,637.99


Note
The above costs include disbursement and VAT.

Since this case was funded, in December we cut fees in Very High Cost Cases by 30%.  We have also indicated our intention to reduce fees in other Crown Court cases next summer. We also reduced criminal legal aid fees for solicitors by 8.75% in March, with another reduction planned for next summer.

Anyone facing a Crown Court trial can apply for legal aid funding to ensure they have access to justice. But we absolutely agree legal aid costs must represent better value for the hardworking taxpayers who pay for it. A financial means test ensures more affluent defendants make contributions towards their legal aid costs, which may cover the entire cost of their defence.
The LAA have introduced a threshold on Crown Court legal aid to stop the wealthiest defendants with an annual household disposable income of £37,500 or more being automatically granted legal aid, which means we have to fight to get the money back after their trial. This would affect defendants who have around £3,000 or more left in the bank each month after paying their essential bills – such as food, mortgage or rent, utilities, childcare etc.

